UK Human Resources 

Professional Appearance

The Division of Human Resources adheres to the philosophy that all employees are unique individuals and, therefore, discretion in style of attire is important to the effective operation of our offices.  However, HR employees are required to wear appropriate attire in accordance with their daily business function.  We are expected to use good judgment in our choice of work clothes and appearance.  We all want to make an effort to look our best at work and take pride in our appearance.    

Most HR employees are considered “front-line” employees who are responsible for day-to-day contact with HR customers and the public.  Keep in mind that we present ourselves to a variety of customers (vice presidents, faculty, administrators, Physical Plant workers, etc.) and “you never get a second chance to make a first impression.”  Above all else, we want to be viewed as professionals, in both knowledge and appearance.  
There is one general rule to keep in mind for attire in Human Resources:  This is a place of business.  

To be more specific:  


· Blue jeans may be worn on Fridays only.  (No fringes, holes, “low-riders,” or excessive fading)  

· No logo’ed T-shirts or sweatshirts are permitted, except on designated “UK fan days.” 
· No shorts, mini-skirts, or midriff-revealing attire permitted.

· Tennis shoes may be worn on Fridays, but must be neat and clean. (Tennis shoes may also be worn when walking distances across campus.) 
· Hats are not permitted, unless for religious purposes. 

· Rubber casual “flip-flops” are not appropriate for work. 

· Warm-up suits and/or casual cotton sweat suits are also unacceptable. 
Generally, T-shirts and sweatshirts are not acceptable, except on designated “UK fan days.”  Sweatshirts, T-shirts and jeans may be appropriate attire when employees are moving or cleaning their offices.  Whenever such items are worn, however, they should be clean and presentable.  Blue jeans are acceptable on Fridays; however they must be neat and clean.  Whenever an HR employee has meetings elsewhere on the campus on a Friday, jeans will not be appropriate.  

If you have any questions regarding what is appropriate dress, please talk with your supervisor.  
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